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Dorset Children’s Hearing Services Working Group (CHSWG)

Minutes from CHSWG Meeting on Tuesday 10th November 2020 (conducted via Microsoft Teams)
Present: 
· Lisa Nind (Clinical Lead (Paediatric Audiology), East Dorset Audiology, Dorset Health Care (DHC)) - LN
· Emma Hooper (Deputy Paediatric Lead (Audiology), East Dorset Audiology, DHC) - EH
· Rachel Beeby (Clinical Scientist, West Dorset Audiology; Dorset County Hospital (DCH)) - RB
· Simon Baird (Clinical Scientist, West Dorset Audiology, DCH) - SB
· Sarah Morris (Consultant Paediatrician, University Hospitals Dorset) - SMo
· Deepa Shenoy (Consultant Paediatrician, DCH) - DS
· Janet McKrill (School Nurse, DHC) - JM
· Sarah Collinson (Senior Engagement Advisor, The National Deaf Children’s Society (NDCS) - SC
· Ken Tucker (Educational Audiologist/Advisory Teacher, Dorset Hearing Support Service, Dorset Council) - KT
· Sue MacDermott (Principal Advisory Teacher, Dorset Hearing Support Service, Dorset Council) - SMac
· Dorothy Goodall (Teacher of the Deaf, University of Southampton Auditory Implant Service (USAIS) - DG
· Jemma Buckler, Local Manager Newborn Hearing Screening Programme (NHSP) Dorset, DHC) - JB
	
	Topics
	Actions

	1
	Introductions and apologies 

LN introduced herself as chair of the meeting.

RB (joint chair) and KT took minutes.

Apologies received from: 
· Patsy Welch (Children Who Are Disabled Social Care, Dorset Council)

· Steven Frampton (Consultant Ear, Nose and Throat (ENT) Surgeon, University Hospitals Dorset) 

· Erica Davies (Clinical Manager, Paediatric Speech and Language Therapy, DHC),

· Shirley Sorbie (Dorset Deaf Children’s Society (DDCS) Trustee)

· Nicola Foley (Parent Representative and DDCS Trustee), 

· Lucy Jackson (School Health, Nursery Nurse, DHC)

· Helen Williams (Audiology/ENT, Service Manager, DHC)

· Eirwen Burgess (Local Manager NHSP Dorset, DHC)


	

	2


	Service Updates
Newborn Hearing Screening Programme (NHSP) – Jemma Buckler

· Delivery of the Dorset NHSP service has changed over the past year.
· It is now delivered by a dedicated screening team rather than via the health visitors.

· There are now 7 screeners working in 19 clinics (Children’s Centres and Health Clinics) across Dorset.

· The new model was due to be implemented in stages across the county, but it was mobilised much quicker than planned due to the coronavirus pandemic (COVID-19). 
· The service stopped for 4 weeks in March/April 2020 (unlike other screening programs that were hospital rather than community-based), which created a backlog and affected KPIs. 

· However, the backlog has since been cleared (this was an excellent team effort involving redeployed audiologists from the East and West and the health visitors, who helped with hard to reach babies) and the NHSP team are now back to business as usual.
· All of the screeners are now qualified. 

· The quality of the screening has improved (with few incidents) as there is now a smaller team of screeners doing around 10 screens each per day (compared to the large number of health visitors who were screening, some of whom may have only performed screening once per month). As a result the new screening team have a greater level of expertise and better technique. 
· Families are currently seen in clinic rather than at home (as was the case when the screen was delivered by the health visitors pre-COVID), but the screen is completed in one visit (if the baby is referred on aOAE1, the screener proceeds immediately with the aABR). As a consequence the screen is completed by 1-2 weeks of age (rather than at around 5 weeks as was the case previously when up to 3 home visits were required for aOAE1, aOAE2 and aABR).

· Attendance for clinic screening appointments is good despite COVID-19 with few missed appointments.

· JB returned from maternity leave in the middle of COVID-19.
· EH commented that there are now fewer well babies being referred into Audiology for immediate assessment. 
· JB confirmed that this is due to the new screening model and improved quality of the screens (there are now minimal “no clear response (NCR)” results on screening). 
· This is a very positive step for Dorset babies.
· SMo commented that the pick-up rate of permanent childhood hearing impairment (PCHI) from NHSP in East Dorset has always been variable as numbers are small, so we will need to look back over a longer period to see if the yield from the screen remains the same despite the lower referral rate into Audiology.
East Dorset Audiology – Lisa Nind
During COVID-19 Lockdown1:
· Most of the service was suspended apart from urgent referrals (e.g. from Oncology) and Newborn Hearing Screen referrals.
· Three staff were redeployed to work with the NHSP Team.
· Three children were fitted remotely with a softband bone conduction hearing aid (using the Attend Anywhere platform), with variable success rates.
· The service has one new diagnosis of permanent hearing loss during lockdown and the baby was subsequently fitted with hearing aids
· During the initial lockdown, clinicians worked through the paediatric waiting lists identifying which should be prioritised ready for when the service was able to re-start.
· The service developed a new way of working for babies referred from NHSP to allow a timely assessment.
Current situation:
· The service is back up and running and extra clinics are being held for both pre-school and school age aided children. 
· There is capacity to see children quicker where there are parental concerns. 

· Appointment letters are being sent with a cartoon page for children showing the personal protective equipment (PPE) clinicians are wearing (developed by York NHS Trust). Use of PPE has not been an issue for most children.

· Currently each child can only attend with one parent.

· Locums have been recruited who are seeing adult patients, which has allowed some paediatric audiologists to undertake extra sessions with aided children.
· A new staff member is starting in December, who is an experienced paediatric audiologist from Bath/Bristol.
· The service now has a designated adult audiologist in the department leading on children transitioning from the paediatric to the adult service.
· IQIPS – fully reviewed all our paediatric pathways, both those specific to our department and joint pathways with West Dorset Audiology.
West Dorset Audiology – Rachel Beeby
· Due to COVID-19, the service was unable to carry out any routine Audiology appointments from mid-March until the end of July 2020. 
· The Surgical Admissions Lounge (SAL) (who prepare patients coming into hospital for surgery) took over the Audiology Department at DCH in March 2020. This was due to the Emergency Department at DCH requiring more space during COVID-19, which had a domino effect throughout the hospital. 
· The Surgical Admissions Lounge left a week and a half ago, and now the Medical Day Unit are moving in to release ward space upstairs for the winter pressure beds ward. 
· As a consequence the service is losing even more space and now only has their Paediatric test room, an office and half of Reception for Audiology use at DCH.
· Thus patients are currently unable to walk-in to the Audiology Department at DCH to collect batteries, drop off hearing aids for repair, speak to Reception 

· 
However, the service is still open! 
· All Audiology clinical staff came back from redeployment by beginning of September (one member of staff was re-deployed to NHSP and 3 other staff elsewhere in the Trust).

· The service has one 1 whole time equivalent (wte) Band 5 member of staff who is shielding again, a 0.77 wte Band 4 who is not doing face-to-face clinics following a COVID-19 risk assessment and a 1 wte Band 4 who handed in her notice last week. These are all adult audiologists, but the service is having to use one Band 6 who usually does mostly paediatric work to cover some adult clinics.
· Due to the SAL Team being in Audiology at DCH, under 4 year paediatric hearing assessment and paediatric hearing aid clinics were relocated to Blandford Hospital, which is working well on the whole. However, for parents who cannot travel to Blandford, the service has been working flexibly to provide a limited number of appointments in Audiology at DCH after 4pm when the SAL Team have finished for the day.
· Since May 2020, the service has been able to offer the parents of all babies referred for immediate assessment from NHSP a face-to-face appointment at the Children’s Centre at DCH within the KPI2 target timeframe. 
· The service is also prioritising targeted follow-ups from NHSP (both existing and new) so they are seen on time.
· The service was able to offer all of the backlog of over 4 year paediatric hearing assessment patients an appointment at the Children’s Centre at DCH before the end of October 2020.
· There is still a backlog of under 4 year paediatric hearing assessment patients (these require 2 clinicians and can mostly only be seen at Blandford Community Hospital at present). However, the service is doing its best to get through these and is catching up (the majority have appointments booked before the end of December 2020).
· RB is currently working on a pan-Dorset Audiology recovery plan with East Dorset Audiology Service.
· The phone line into Audiology at DCH is very busy but there is an email address patients can use to contact the service instead: audiology@dchft.nhs.uk
· The application for construction of a new multi-storey car park at DCH has been approved by Dorset Council’s planning committee. Due to concerns about the impact of noise/vibration from the works on Audiology clinics running at the Children’s Centre, DCH Trust has agreed to fund the soundproofing of the Audiology Room at the Children’s Centre (awaiting confirmation of the timescale for this).
· New diagnoses of permanent hearing loss so far in 2020: 5 babies referred from NHSP (all unilateral or mild bilateral hearing losses; two with congenital Cytomegalovirus (cCMV) 

7 in older children (all mild bilateral or unilateral)

Dorset Hearing Support Service (HSS) – Sue MacDermott
· During the first lockdown due to COVID-19, all staff were asked to work from home and were unable to go into the office. The schools were shut, so staff couldn’t do school visits either.

· Hence the service focussed on producing materials to support families and schools instead. These included guidance on maintenance of hearing aids and radio aids as well as links to support children and help them to understand the COVID situation. 

· The service created virtual book bags, which were emailed to families to encourage reading and interaction in the home and to promote language development.

· With the world going online, equipment, especially radio aids and accessories, were sent out to young people to help them access auditory online information.

· The situation has changed now and staff can go into a number of settings again, although staff are still unable to go into pre-schools and some other settings.

· Some of the Advisory Teachers have set up a Facebook group for families using sign language, where there are and signing resources including a library of signed stories.

· The service did some research into facemasks with clear panels to help hearing-impaired children/young people lip-read.

· Some staff made some face masks with clear panels, which were distributed to families (with input from the DDCS.

· Staffing levels and caseloads have remained much the same.
· Dorset Children’s Services have had a reorganisation but this has had no impact on the Dorset Hearing Support Service. 
· LN asked if audiology staff learning sign language could join the Facebook group. SMac explained that it is a closed group but she will send Lisa the link to join.
· SC asked whether the current support provided by Dorset HSS is mostly remote or in-person via face-to-face visits. SMac explained that support was provided more remotely earlier in the pandemic, but it now a blend; staff visit children and young people in the home/in school where they can, but if not possible, the visits are performed remotely via Zoom or Microsoft Teams. 
· However, currently, during the 2nd lockdown, visits to homes are not being made.
· SC asked how this is affecting newly/recently diagnosed children and their families. SMac explained that there have been very few new diagnoses since the beginning of COVID-19, and of the newly/recently diagnosed children, there have not been any cases where the service has been unable to visit the families (other than one family who opted for a Zoom meeting instead of a face-to-face meeting). 
· LN cited a family of a newly diagnosed bilateral PCHI who said they felt very supported.
· RB reported that an Advisory Teacher had been visiting and supporting a recent diagnosis and felt they had been very well supported.
University of Southampton Auditory Implant Service – Dorothy Goodall
· COVID-19 has a large impact on USAIS as all hospital appointments, surgery, and scans were put on hold during the first lockdown and the service just ran a triage repair service for emergencies in “clinic bubbles”. 

· From June onwards, the number of appointments carried out increased (performed in clinic bubbles/remotely) and the service prioritised initial tunings and 1st year post-implant reviews.

· For remote switch-on/tuning appointments, a laptop was/is couriered out to the patient and then quarantined when returned.

· Now assessments and 12 months post-implant care are the priorities. Later post-implant care is being triaged (to see if remote care is suitable or whether the patient needs to be seen in clinic). Fewer routine annual reviews are being performed so the service can focus on the patients who need support.

· Upgrades (usually at 5 years post-implant) are being done remotely (although patients can have a face-to-face appointment if preferred). The new kit is sent out and the patient has a remote Zoom/Microsoft Teams appointment to prepare them.

· Some families prefer not to come in for clinic appointments and some may need to cancel at the last minute due to COVID symptoms.

· Outreach is being done remotely and through local services (e.g. the Dorset HSS). 

· Remote working with families has been varied. Phone calls, video calls and emails are all offered to families. Remote video calls into the home are very different to a home visit.

· Some families have taken more ownership/initiative regarding management of the implant processors rather than having USAIS resolve problems when they occur with outreach support. This is a positive change. 

· By end of October, USAIS had caught up with the backlog of patients awaiting cochlear implant surgery (the bilateral pre-lingual surgeries took priority over others).

· The number of paediatric referrals into the service over their whole catchment area (not just Dorset) has dropped (pre-COVID, the service would receive around 4 referrals per month, but by October the average per month was 2.3).

· There have been no changes in staffing levels.

· USAIS staff are regularly saliva tested for COVID and continue to work in clinic bubbles.
· Cochlear are now running “Cochlear Care”, which is an opt-in scheme providing spares and repairs for those families who have signed up for it. It provides next day delivery via courier and longer opening times (8am-8pm) so it is potentially a faster turnaround than USAIS can provide. Cochlear Care are also able to supply parts in the required colours for patients. Feedback has been very positive and USAIS have been asked to encourage parents to use the scheme.
East Dorset Paediatrics – Sarah Morris

· Due to COVID-19, the service stopped all face-to-face appointments from the end of March.

· Appointments were carried out remotely via Attend Anywhere or telephone instead, which worked well.
· Face-to-face appointment re-started in August for new patients and the service continues to prioritise regarding which patients can be seen in clinic.

· Regarding referrals from Audiology for aetiological investigation, in a typical year there would be 25-30 children referred, but so far this year there have only been 13.

· There has been one baby referred from Audiology this year, but 5 were referred at the end of 2019.

· There have been no delays in patients being seen, some have just been seen via video rather than face-to-face.

·  There have been delays with investigation results coming back but nothing insurmountable.

· None of these results have come back positive and SMo has still not diagnosed any babies with congenital cytomegalovirus (cCMV) who haven’t had other positive symptoms in addition to hearing loss. 

· Royal Bournemouth and Christchurch Hospitals and Poole Hospital NHS Foundation Trusts have now merged to become University Hospitals Dorset NHS Foundation Trust.
· There are ongoing discussions about the planned building work at the Royal Bournemouth Hospital, but this will not happen for at least 5 years.

· SMo announced that she plans to retire in May 2021, but may come back after that to do some “bits”.
· There were lots of comments that it will be sad to see Sarah go.
West Dorset Paediatrics – Deepa Shenoy
· The service has been working much like the East.

· During the first lockdown they stopped all face-to-face appointments and switched to telephone clinics instead. However, they were able to increase the number of face-to-face appointments from the end of July/August and they started using Attend Anywhere for remote appointments.

· Investigations were put on hold due to COVID-19, but the backlog of blood tests was cleared by August/September (as the service was keen to clear them before a second lockdown).

· Following triage, appointments are now conducted via Attend Anywhere, telephone or face-to-face depending on urgency.

· DP has received 5 referrals for aetiological investigation from Audiology for babies and 7 for older children in 2020.

· 2 of these were cCMV positive (the first since DP has been working at DCH). 
· The first baby was diagnosed antenatally and treated after they were born and had a positive test result.

· However, it is much more difficult with asymptomatic babies. 

· The second cCMV baby was a challenging post-natal diagnosis. As the baby was over 4 weeks old, the team had to go back to the heel prick (newborn blood spot) to confirm the diagnosis of cCMV.
· One baby diagnosed in 2019 has had a positive genetic result.

· On the ward, the team have laminated photos of themselves to put on the front of their PPE so children can see what they look like. They are able to obtain clear face masks when needed (although these are in short supply) and they are using microphone devices to help patients/families to hear them better.
· DS thanked RB and SB for being supportive (which was reciprocated).
East Dorset ENT – Steven Frampton (sent via email as Steve was unable to attend)
· The service are utilising available NHS list space at Poole and Nuffield hospitals to work through the waiting list of children with recurrent acute otitis media or persistent otitis media with effusion. 
· It is unclear at present how severely the service will be affected by the second wave of COVID-19 but the current intention is to continue the elective cases wherever possible. 
· A significant number of cases improved partially / completely during the first lockdown and have avoided surgery although it is unclear how they will fair through the coming winter. 
· Surgical capacity for paediatric cases at Poole has not yet returned to pre-COVID-19 levels, although this is partially offset by use of the lists at the Nuffield for now. They are undertaking paediatric mastoid cases when required.
· RB commented that a group of children on the DCH ENT waiting list for grommet insertion (with no other surgical treatment) were referred to Audiology in the summer for consideration of hearing aids instead (as grommet insertion was low priority for surgery). However, when reassessed, in nearly all cases the OME had resolved and the hearing thresholds had improved to within the normal range (summer weather and not mixing with others thought to be possible causes?)
School Health – Janet McKrill (update also sent via email from Lucy Jackson)
*Please see note in actions as amended
· Since the beginning of COVID-19, when the schools closed, staff have been working from home supporting parents and schools. 

· A number of School Nursing staff were re-deployed into hospitals and other roles initially, however all staff back are now back from re-deployment and the Chief Nurse has made a national statement that there is a national expectation that public health children’s services are not redeployed in future. 

· The service has seen an increase in requests for support for anxiety, behaviour and emotional wellbeing during COVID-19. The school nurses’ safeguarding caseload has also increased.
· The service has 6000 outstanding Reception hearing screenings across Dorset that could not be completed due to the initial lockdown (these children are now in Year 1). These screenings are essential in identifying early hearing concerns, which can act as a real barrier to children learning their phonics and socially forming new friendships. 

· The service has finally been given the go ahead to return to schools wearing full PPE to catch-up with these children. This will be carried out by nursery nurses (who are the staff trained to perform school hearing screens and responsible for this activity).
· There are also many outstanding hearing assessment requests for children who have been identified as having hearing concerns in other year groups or who need a check as part of criteria for dyslexia testing/Educational Psychologist input etc. These children will now be seen too.

· Catching-up with hearing screening will be a massive undertaking. It was difficult to get the risk assessment in place and the process is going to take a lot longer due to having to change PPE between each child (in a normal session they could see up to 30 children in a session, but they are unsure how long it is going to take until they get up to speed with new procedures). Concerns have also been raised about mixing class bubbles. 

· Some schools are not allowing school nurses back in until the second lockdown is lifted, so these screens, alongside other school nursing activity, may be delayed further.

· The service is hoping to catch up with the outstanding screens, but this may not be possible by the end of the school year.

· Working alongside health visiting colleagues, an “ages and stages” questionnaire is evolving to replace school-entry hearing screening, although this is not imminent.*
· The service has started to use Attend Anywhere and is continuing to support children/parents/families by telephone. 

· LN asked if there are plans to move away from school-entry hearing screening nationally rather than just in Dorset.

· JK explained that they are trying to develop a 0-19 service with both school nursing and health visiting under one umbrella. JK is confident that everyone will be notified if there are any changes to the school-entry hearing screen.
· SMo raised the point that areas not doing school-entry hearing screening are not following national guidance (as far as SMo was aware, the last review on school hearing screening concluded that it should be continued as there was not enough evidence to drop it).

· SC commented has not come across anywhere where the school-entry hearing screening has been dropped and replaced with a robust questionnaire. The NDCS stance is that screening should be maintained where it is in place and they have recommendations about how systems can be strengthened where screening no longer occurs.
Paediatric Speech and Language Therapy (SALT) – Erica Davies (update sent via email as Erica was unable to attend)
· They are continuing to run the service as normal during lockdown with appointments being offered online and by telephone, with in-person appointments in clinic, home or education settings for those who cannot access a telehealth appointment.

· Referrals to the hearing impairment caseload have remained relatively stable, but as a service they have significant demand for initial appointments on the community NHS caseload and in particular for their contribution to the Multi-agency Assessment of Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD).

· The Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) and local authorities are currently developing a Speech, Language and Communication Pathway for Dorset and Christine Rainsford and Erica are part of the project team.  This is to be a co-created design looking at 5 areas – family support, environment, workforce, identification and intervention across universal, targeted and specialist levels and the Balanced System is being used to support this.

Children’s Social Care – No update received
Dorset Deaf Children’s Society – No update received (as Shirley and Nicola were unable to attend at short notice)
National Deaf Children’s Society – Sarah Collinson

· There is now a Children’s Hearing Services Forum for South West peninsular (strategic CHSWG). 
· This is chaired by SC and Devon, Cornwall, Dorset and Somerset are all invited/represented. KT has been attending this over the past year to represent Dorset CHSWG. 
· The forum is currently trying to improve radio aid pathways across the peninsula, which vary across counties and authorities. 
· At the last meeting (last month) there was discussion about radio aid coverage (i.e. which combinations of hearing aids/equipment give best coverage).

· KT was able to share his experience of using Oticon aids and linking to radio aids which was useful. 
· Integrated receivers are becoming available in a number of hearing aids, but unlike Phonak, Oticon do not ask for a £500 payment to activate the receiver. 
· SC commented that a positive model was provided by Dorset. As a result, Devon may look at changing from Phonak to Oticon hearing aids to avoid the £500 fee.
· The NDCS update was emailed out to all CHSWG members and contains links to a lot of information, including useful resources for parents. 
· NDCS have been doing virtual parent workshops during COVID-19 and data shows increased attendance for these (compared to face-to-face workshops) as well as a wider depth and breadth of families (i.e. harder to reach families), which has been very positive.
· The NDCS ran a survey with the National Deaf Child and Adolescent Mental Health Service (CAMHS) called “Are you okay?” to capture the experiences of hearing impaired young people during lockdown. The results of this should be reported soon.

· Early results from the Recording Emerging Adulthood in Deaf Youth (READY) study looking at wellbeing of deaf young people aged 16 years+ makes for depressing reading in terms of social/emotional wellbeing  and sense of confidence. A similar experience is expected in younger children and young people.
· There is an upcoming NDCS conference on 24th November entitled “Starting Out: Supporting deaf babies, children, and their families in the early years”, which will take place virtually.

· The Borrow To Buy Scheme is now up and running again with COVID-19 precautions in place (re: cleaning of returned equipment etc.).

· A report from the Ewing Foundation found that the clear face masks approved for use for the NHS perform poorly in terms of muffling sound much more that surgical face masks.

· The NDCS advice is generally that clear face masks should be encouraged. However, the Ewing Foundation advice is that the mask used need to be tailored to the needs of the individual child/young person (if they are using/relying on their hearing, a surgical face mask might be better; if being able to lip-reading/sign is more important, a clear face mask might be better).
· The NDCS have developed an action plan template for CHSWGs as a resource to support strategic action planning. The example looks a bit daunting, but it is intended to be an illustration of how the template can be used rather than to show the breadth of issues that should be covered. The template maybe especially useful if multi-agency action is required (e.g. when the Dorset CHSWG worked on increasing access to SALT for hearing-impaired children) and it is a good way to encourage groups to be strategic/to see what stage different stakeholders are at. Elsewhere, individual services have taken it away to consider if it might be useful and LN agreed that our CHSWG would do the same.
· LN agreed to send out the action plan template with the meeting minutes for everyone to look at. 
· LN commented she saw the initial findings of the READY study and that sadly there have not been any young people from local area taking part. As a consequence, she has asked if the study team can send her some leaflets to give to patients seen in clinic (as the waiting room where posters are displayed is not being used at present). (Recruitment for the READY study has been extended due to COVID-19). It was also raised whether the DDCS could advertise the study on their website.
NHS Clinical Commissioning Group – No update received

	SMac to send link to LN for Facebook Group

*The School Health team have amended this information as it is incorrect – please see the attached additional sheet to the original minutes which gives clarification from the School Health team.

Please see page 13.
LN/RB to send out the NDCS action plan template with the meeting minutes.
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	Matters arising
CHSWG Action Plan Template from the NDCS – Sarah Collinson – Covered in NDCS update.
NDCS review of school-entry screening arrangements across England – Sarah Collinson – Covered in School Health update.

Impacts and implications for services of the creation of two unitary local authorities in Dorset last year – Sarah Collinson – Covered in Dorset Hearing Support Service update.
Autumn 2020 CHSWG Update Report from the NDCS – Sarah Collinson – Covered in NDCS update.

	

	4
	Any other business
· LN will send out a list of CHSWG current members so that we can ensure it is kept up-to-date.

· SM commented that it might be useful to continue with online meetings in future as they are less time-consuming than having to travel across Dorset.

· SC felt that online meetings might help with parent representation. 
· There was discussion regarding the platform to be used for future meetings: 
According to SC, Zoom can be used by the NHS if there is no discussion of patient information, although LN and JM reported that DHC’s preferred platform is Microsoft Teams due to confidentiality. Teams is easy to use as only the link is required.

SC commented that Zoom may be considered a reasonable adjustment. 
DG said that Teams has worked well for parents and families at USAIS despite initial reservations (USAIS are also limited regarding the platforms they can use). 

· LN was conscious that there was no parent representation at this meeting. It was suggested that the CHSWG perhaps needs to look for more parent reps to ensure parents are adequately represented. 
	LN to send out list of current CHSWG members for update


Date for next meeting: Tuesday 4th May 2021 at 10am 
School Health – Amendment to the CHSWG meeting minutes dated Tuesday 10th November 2020
Amendment regarding school-entry hearing screening received from Karen Collins, School Nursing Clinical Lead, Children and Young People Public Health Service Bournemouth, Christchurch and Poole, Dorset HealthCare

Submitted to the group: 20th November 2020
· Dorset is not moving away from hearing screening at school-entry.

· Dorset Health Care (DHC) now provides a Children and Young People (CYP) Public Health Service that spans the 0 to 19 year age range, whereas formerly there were 2 separate services, School Nursing and Health Visiting.

· The school nursing teams will be replacing the old school-entry questionnaire with the Ages and Stages 60 month Questionnaire (ASQ 60) from January 2021. This will enhance the developmental assessment that takes place for reception children. 

· Children will continue to have their growth measured as part of the National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP).

· The school hearing screen and any subsequent full audiograms will remain part of the school-entry process.
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